
 
DEPARTMENT OF 

BUDGET & MANAGEMENT 
 
 
 

~Effective Resource Management~ 
45 Calvert Street • Annapolis, MD 21401-1907 

Tel: (410) 260-7570 • Fax: (410) 974-3274 • Toll Free: 1 (800) 705-3493 • TTY Users: call via Maryland Relay 
http://www.dbm.maryland.gov 

 

MARTIN O’MALLEY 
Governor 
 

ANTHONY BROWN 
Lieutenant Governor 

T. ELOISE FOSTER 
Secretary 

 

DAVID C. ROMANS 
Deputy Secretary 

 
QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS # 4  

PROJECT NO. F10B8200018 WebFleetMaster (WFM) Support 
August 6, 2008 

 
Ladies/Gentlemen: 
 

This Question and Answer #4 (No. 13) is being issued to answer a question recently 
received.  The statements and interpretations of contract requirements, which are stated in the 
following question of potential offerors, are not binding on the State, unless the State expressly 
amends the RFP.  Nothing in the State’s response to this question is to be construed as agreement 
to or acceptance by the State of any statement or interpretation on the part of the vendor asking 
the question as to what the contract does or does not require. 
 
 
13. On page 24, Section 3.4.2.4 Offeror Experience and Capabilities, the RFP states: 
 
As part of its offer, each Offeror is to provide a list of references for which similar software 
maintenance and support services have been provided, in the following categories: 
 
However, nothing is listed after the phrase “in the following categories:” Are there specific 
categories to address, or should the sentence end after the word “provided”?  
 
RESPONSE: 
 
There are no specific categories to address in Section 3.4.2.4, Offeror Experience and 
Capabilities, so the sentence should end after the word provided.  Amendment # 2 will be issued 
to address this correction to the RFP section 3.4.2.4. 
 
 

Remember offers are due on August 13, 2008 no later than 2:00 p.m.  If there are 
questions concerning this solicitation, please contact me via e-mail at jepstein@dbm.state.md.us 
or call me at (410) 260-7570 as soon as possible. 
 
Date Issued: August 6, 2008   By  

< Signed> 
       Joy Epstein Procurement Officer 
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